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No. 3 – First Chorus Uniform 

Wearing their first uniform, white coat with red and yellow trim, the Alexandria 
chorus posed for a formal picture at the Cameron Street Recreation Center.  In 
early 1951 the uniform was updated to short coats trimmed in scarlet and gold.   
 
In 1948, the Alexandria Chapter was well-organized enough to field seven quartets 
for charter night and grow an international champion chorus.  It had a talented 
musician, Eugene Barnwell, as its first director, and had wholehearted support 
from Alexandria’s city officials who provided a meeting place and other 
accomodations.  
 
City employees at the Cameron Street Recreation Center (today called the Dr. 
Oswald Durant Arts Center, the chapter’s headquarters from 1948 to 1969 and 
1983 to 2017) and the Chinquapin Recreation Center (the chapter’s home from 
1970 to 1983) were among its most helpful boosters. In return, the chapter 
provided recreation center improvements and was quick to respond to requests 
from city officials for barbershop entertainment at many Alexandria civic events. 
When the new chapter finally assembled enough voices so that Alexandria 
newspapers ceased calling the chorus “the Alexandria Quartet,” the demand for its 
music increased.   
 
One of the its earliest performances took place at the Alexandria YMCA where a 
news reporter called the chorus the “Alexandria harmonizers (sic).”   “Remember 
my NAME…FAME!…I’m gonna live forever…I’m gonna learn how to 
fly…FAME!...Baby, remember my NAME…FAME!” 
	



	


